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Headteacher:  Mrs Deborah Wood  

 

Nurture, Inspire, Flourish.      

 
 

Courtney Primary School, Courtney Road, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 9RD     Email:office@courtneyps.org.uk 

www.courtneyprimaryschool.co.uk                                                                     Tel: 01454 866670 

Newsletter 16 – 10th January 2020 

We committ outselves to ambitious targets at home and at school 

 Diary Dates 

All Clubs start 

Year 5 and 6 WOW Event 1 – fluency maths and guided reading focus 

Road Safety Workshop Y3 & Y6 

Life Skills Centre Y6 

Safer Internet Day 

Y5 & 6 WOW 2 – Mayan Curriculum & Safer Internet Day (E-safety recap) 

Week Beg: 13th January 

Mon 13th Jan 8:50am-10.00am (after drop off) 

Wed 22nd Jan 

Fri 24th Jan am 

Tues 11th Feb 

Tues 11th Feb 8:50am-10.00am (after drop off) 

 

Term Dates 2019-20:  

Term 3 Mon 6th January – Fri 14th February;                          Term 4 Tues 25th February – Fri – 3rd April;  

Term 5 Mon 20th April – Fri 22nd May;                                    Term 6 Mon 1st June – Fri 17th July 

 

INSET DAYS 2019-20: Mon 24th February, Mon 20th July  

 

Headteacher’s News 

Firstly, a Happy New Year to those of you who I haven’t yet seen already since we’ve been back. 
In this Newsletter, I would like to give you an update on our monitoring and assessment cycle. At the end of last 
term, all of the teachers made summative judgements on each child’s progress in the core areas of Reading 
(including Phonics), Writing and Maths based on their performance in everyday lessons. This week Mr Thomas and 
myself carried out our termly Pupil Progress Meeting with each teacher to discuss this data and identify which 
children were standing out  - either for making accelerated progress or for not making sufficient progress. From 
these meetings, we agreed with the teacher the actions  and adjustments that are needed for the term (eg teacher 
focus in class, intervention groups, Family Link Worker support). If your child was a particular concern, and there is 
something we think you should be aware of, your child’s teacher will either have contacted you already or will 
contact you soon. 
At the end of this term, the children from Y2-Y6 will be taking either practice SATs or NFER tests which will be used 
to measure progress in a test situation and to identify next teaching steps. Like Term 1, these papers will be sent 
home once they are finished with here so you can see what the expectation is, what your child is doing well at and 
what gaps you can help plug.  
Please can I remind you to let us know early on if you either have a concern about your child in school or there are 
any significant changes at home which may affect your child’s behaviour in school eg a bereavement. 
And finally, congratulations to our Lower KS2 football team who won the tournament they entered this week. 
Whilst we always say that it’s the taking part that counts, it is nice to win sometimes!              Deborah Wood 

 

This week’s Crown Values Certificates awarded to: 

Year R Cherry: Nancy H 

Year 1 Oak: Nevaeh E 

Year 2 Ash: Lily-Mai M 

Year 3 Lime: Renee J 

Year 4 Maple: Harry J, Will F, Carson H, Marcel Z 

Year 5 Sycamore: Maicie P 

Year 6 Cedar: Dylan J 

 

Attendance   Total 95.8% 

YR Cherry 93.9% 

Y1 Oak  95.8% 

Y2  Ash 95.0%  
Y3 Lime 97.2% 

Y4 Maple 98.5% 

Y5 Sycamore 93.7% 

Y6 Cedar 96.6% 

 

http://www.courtneyprimaryschool.co.uk/


 

 
2 

Reading Certificates 

Lily C, Corey H, Bradley L, Harrison E, Hannah H, Eva R, George B, Kamil S, Harry J, Dominik Z, William F, 

William M, Carson H, Zaila H, Zena G, Caiden H, Isaac G, Lillia B, Ruby H, Finley Y, Lily-Mai M, 

Hubert K, Kinga S, Hayden H, Megan L, Kai M, Emily C, Ben R, Arya B, Evie E, Charley D, Nevaeh E, 

Aniyah C, Holly H, Tahlia H, Mohamad F, Lucia B, George B, Lily C, Jasmin B, Jack B, Bryony P, Jayden S, 

Ruby G-M, Eleanor R, Harry Mc, Lacey B, Lacie M, Elysia L, Lili B, Dora B, Aliana G, Cooper H, Nancy H, Mark W,  

Malachi W, Chloe N, Caitlyn M, Lily B, Ethan H, Isabel H, Cadi S, Skyla P, Ethan H, Sam P, Shayla B, Oliver P,  

Rhylee M, Harrison W, Liam C, Josh B, Bethany B, Cole A, Oskar J, Peter M, Rosie T 

 

Multiplication Masters 

Lacey F, Caitlyn M, Haydn C, Oscar W, Ivan C, Demi-Leigh G, Finley Y, Katie D, Jack B, Aniyah C, Max K 

 

Football News 

On Wednesday team Courtney battled their way 

through 6 hard fought matches to be crowned 

WINNERS of the football tournament. The boys 

played 6 matches: Won 4 and drew 2. Their energy 

and urgency during the games meant they battled 

to the final whistle in each game. Even though we 

had 3 different year groups which made up the 

team, they gelled instantly together and 

encouraged each other through the games.  

Our players were: Marcel, Harry Mc, Harry J, Oscar 

W, Mark W, Carson H and Will F. 

 

As always a big thank you to the Courtney parents 

who travelled in numbers to the away fixture to 

cheer on the team in the rain.  Also a thank you to Carson’s Mum (the teams’ official photographer) who took photos. 

 

 

Library 

Remember our school library is open every Thursday straight after school. Come and choose a new book and look 

at our fabulous new wall art. 

 

 

Friends of Courtney Primary 

Our next meeting will be Friday 10th January 2020 at 3.15pm in the group room. All welcome if you 

would like more information please email chairfocp@gmail.com. 

 

Health and Safety 

Please could all parents/carers ensure their children do not run/walk on the walls in the school grounds. Some of 

the paving slabs are loose. We are working hard to address this but at present the walls are not safe!  Thank you for 

your help in keeping our pupils safe. 
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Community News 

 

       
 

 

 
 

   Referral forms can be obtained from the school office. 


